
BDR 32-1003
SB 440

UNSOLICITED

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: April 11, 2017
Agency Submitting: Commission on Postsecondary Education

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The proposed changes of SB440 will have a fiscal impact on the operations of the Commission on Postsecondary 
Education which can not be determined at this time.  

Pursuant to NRS 369 and NAC 394.700-730, the Administrator of the Commission on Postsecondary Education is 
required to approve programs of Alcohol Beverage Awareness.  This approval process includes facility approval of the 
proctor/testing location, curriculum review, instructors and proctors, and issuance of the Commission approval.  The 
expansion of the Alcohol Beverage Awareness courses throughout the State will have a direct impact of the 
Commission on Postsecondary Education’s budget for in state travel, mailing expenses, office supplies, and require 
staff resources.  

Without additional data concerning the potential numbers of Alcohol Beverage Awareness providers requiring approval, 
the Commission is unable at this time to determine the fiscal impact the proposed changes of SB 440.  

Kelly D. WuestName

Title Administrator

FN 11671
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DESCRIPTION OF FISCAL EFFECT 

 
 
BDR/Bill/Amendment Number: SB 440 

 
Name of Agency: Commission on Postsecondary Education 

 
Division/Department: Department of Administration 

 
Date: Revised on April 11, 2017 

 

 
The proposed changes of SB440 will have a fiscal impact on the operations of the Commission on 
Postsecondary Education which can not be determined at this time.   
 
Pursuant to NRS 369 and NAC 394.700-730, the Administrator of the Commission on Postsecondary 
Education is required to approve programs of Alcohol Beverage Awareness.  This approval process 
includes facility approval of the proctor/testing location, curriculum review, instructors and proctors, 
and issuance of the Commission approval.  The expansion of the Alcohol Beverage Awareness 
courses throughout the State will have a direct impact of the Commission on Postsecondary 
Education’s budget for in state travel, mailing expenses, office supplies, and require staff resources.   
 
Without additional data concerning the potential numbers of Alcohol Beverage Awareness providers 
requiring approval, the Commission is unable to determine the fiscal impact the proposed changes of 
SB 440.   
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